
AGENDA 
CONNECTICUT MEDICAL EXAMINING BOARD 

Tuesday, May 17, 2022 at 1:30 PM 
 

Department of Public Health 
410 Capitol Avenue, Hartford Connecticut 

 
CALL TO ORDER  
 
I. APPROVAL OF MINUTES  
 March 15, 2022 
 
II. OPEN FORUM  
 
 
III.  UPDATES  

A. Chair Updates 
B. Medical Examining Board/ Department of Public Health Work Group Update 
C. Federation of State Medical Boards (FSMB) annual meeting 
  Harold Sauer. MD 
D DPH Updates  

 
IV. NEW BUSINESS 
 A. Review of License Reinstatement Application (Diana Mosteanu, MD) 
   Presented by Celeste Dowdell, License and Applications Analyst 
 B. Review of Application to Practice within a Medical School(Oliver L Karam, MD) 
   Presented by Celeste Dowdell, License and Applications Analyst 
 
V. OFFICE OF LEGAL COMPLAINCE 

A. Usman Ramzan, MD – Partition No. 2022-318 
  Presentation of Motion for Summary Suspension – Aden Baume, Staff Attorney, DPH 
   B.  Marc D. Legris, M.D. - Petition No. 2021-868 
  Presentation of  Consent Order  – Linda Fazzina, Staff Attorney, DPH 
   C. Michael Krall, M.D. Petition No. 2021-158 
  Presentation of  Consent Order  – Joelle Newton, Staff Attorney, DPH 
 
ADJOURN  
 

Connecticut Medical Examining Board via Microsoft Teams 
Join on your computer or mobile app 

Click here to join the meeting 
Or call in (audio only) 

+1 860-840-2075 - Phone Conference ID: 442 497 919# 
 

Revised 5-12-2022 
  



The following minutes are draft minutes which are subject to revision, and which have not yet been adopted by the Board. 
 

CONNECTICUT MEDICAL EXAMINING BOARD 
MINUTES of March 15, 2022  

 
The Connecticut Medical Examining Board held a meeting on Tuesday, March 15, 2022  via 
Microsoft TEAMS 

 
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Kathryn Emmett, Esq., Chairperson 
      Raymond Andrews, Jr., Esq. 
      Robert Green, MD 
      Michele Jacklin 
      Joseph Kaliko, Esq. 
      William C. Kohlhepp, DHSc, PA-C 
      Shawn London, MD  
           Edward McAnaney, Esq. 
          Jean Rexford 
          Daniel Rissi, MD 
      Harold Sauer. MD 
      David Schwindt, MD 
      Andrew Yuan, DO 
      C. Steven Wolf, MD 
      Peter Zeman, MD 
 
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:   Allyson Duffy, MD 
      Marie C. Eugene, DO 
      Marilyn Katz, MD 
 
Ms. Emmett called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.   
 
I.  MINUTES  

The draft minutes of the February 15, 2022 meetings were reviewed and approved on a motion 
by Dr. Green, seconded by Mr. McAnaney. 

 
II.  OPEN FORUM  

None 
 

III.  UPDATES  
A. Chair Updates  
Chair Emmett gave an update of  Medical Board/DPH workgroup discussions.  A synopsis of the 
work group discussions will be discussed at the next meeting 

 
Department of Public Health 
Christian Andresen, Section Chief, Department of Public Health, Practitioner Licensing and 
Investigations reported that the Department submitted testimony in favor of Bill #5046 which 
including a statement that the Medical Board was also in support of the legislation that 
Connecticut joins the physician licensure compact.  

 
IV. NEW BUSINESS 

A. Materials to be provided to the Board concerning proposed Consent Orders 
Deputy Assistant Attorney General Daniel Shapiro addressed the Board regarding the Consent 
Order review process and the distribution of documents to the Board.  Attorney Shapiro indicated 
that going forward a pre-hearing review agreement will accompany Consent Orders during which 
documents will be reviewed. 
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 B. Review of License Application (Post Graduate Training Review) 

Celeste Dowdell, License and Applications Analyst, Department of Public Health presented a 
licensure application for Mariana Flores, MD for a determination that her post-graduate training is 
equivalent to training in a program accredited by the American Council on Graduate Medical 
Education. 
Dr. Zeman made a motion, seconded by Dr. London, recommending that Dr. Flores’ 
application for licensure be approved.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 
V. OLD BUSINESS 
   Physician Sexual Misconduct 

 Ms. Rexford and Dr. Sauer continued their presentation of the overview of  the Report and 
Recommendations of the FSMB Workgroup on Physician Sexual Misconduct which began during  
the February 15, 2022. 

  
 
VI.  PROPOSED Memorandum of Decision   
 John Lynch, II, MD - Petition No. 2021-726 

Deputy Associate Attorney General Daniel Shapiro was present to provide counsel to the 
Board.  Respondent was not present and was not represented 
Mr. Kohlhepp made a motion seconded by Mr. McAnaney to approve the Memorandum of 
Decision as written. 
The motion to approve the decision as written passed in with all in favor except Dr. London 
who abstained and Dr. Zeman who was recused. 
The decision imposes a revocation of Dr. Lynch’s license. 

 
VII.  ADJOURNMENT  

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:40 p.m. on a motion by Dr. 
Wolf. 
 

Respectfully submitted,  
Kathryn Emmett, Esq., Chairperson  

 
 



WORK GROUP SUMMARY OF IDEAS  
March 2, 2022 

 

1. Provide Board with more information concerning facts underlying charges/consent orders, 
including having a Board member participate in DPH discussion of consent order. 

2. Review and improve guidelines for penalties – in particular, review and delineate range of 
monetary penalties. 

3. Educational presentations to CMEB at each monthly meeting (whether to include as a standing 
item on the agenda?) – Board members to volunteer to do 5-10 minutes on topics of interest and/or 
outside speakers on relevant topics – volunteer needed to plan and organize. 

4. Add information/requirements to the license renewal process for MDs, DOs and PAs – 
Suggestions include a) information about concerns in regard to and protocols for examining sensitive 
areas (whether to suggest use of chaperones?), b) highlighting specific limitations on delegation of 
duties – e.g., practitioner must sign for their own controlled medications, non-licensed personnel 
cannot administer medications, non-licensed staff cannot operate radiological or other equipment 
used to diagnose or treat patients, etc., c) adding same guidance to APRNs’ renewal process. 

5. Put information concerning types of conduct that result in disciplinary actions on the website 
or locate more centrally in easier to find place:  a) boundary violations/sexual assault/inappropriate 
touching/etc.; b) impermissible delegation of duties to non-licensed personnel or others; c) 
prescribing violations (requirement to check CPMRS); d) other types of conduct that result in 
discipline (?). 

6. Explore idea of CMEB putting out a periodic newsletter (quarterly?) – including whether grant 
opportunities exist or whether pilot program through legislature to undertake the project might be 
possible. Included in the idea is the sub-idea of including listing of recent disciplinary actions taken 
by the Board in the newsletter. 

7. Establish a mentoring program for new CMEB members. 
8. Explore mass email as a means of communicating information, including data (what DPH 

already publishes? other?) – Massachusetts example (?). 
9. Look at statutory requirements for CMEs for MDs/DOs and PAs and consider seeking 

legislative change to allow more flexibility and/or to require more pertinent topic areas (e.g., some % 
focused on ethics as is the case in attorney CLE requirements). 

10. Explore partnerships with insurance companies and/or professional societies (state and county 
medical societies and state PA organization) to provide (risk avoidance) education. Explore other 
partnerships for providing education concerning disciplinary issues to practitioners via CT hospital 
association, large medical groups such as Northeast Medical Group, Nuvance, etc. 

11. Identify best methods of reaching MDs/DOs and PAs who are not in groups such as those listed 
in # 10. 

12. Include PAs (and nurses as appropriate and/or possible) in relevant educational initiatives. 
13. As to all the above and other ideas not listed, what authority does CMEB have – or not have? 

 

Additional topics: orientation of board, diversity of the board, partnerships and/or communication with 
organizations such as Haven, others (e.g., consumer protection and/drug enforcement) 

 



TO: Connecticut Medical Examining Board 

FROM: Celeste Dowdell 
Licensing Applications Analyst 
Practitioner Licensing and Investigations Section 

RE : Diana Mosteanu, MD 

Dr. Mosteanu is an applicant for Connecticut physician licensure reinstatement. Dr. Mosteanu meets all 

requirements for reinstatement except she has been out of active clinical practice 2016. 

Applicants who have been out of active clinical practice longer than six (6) months are reviewed by the 

Connecticut Medical Examining Board. The CMEB could require applicants who have been out of active 

clinical practice for longer than two years to complete the Federation of State Medical Board's Special 

Purpose Examination {SPEX). 

Please accept this as a summary of the documentation submitted in support of Dr. Mosteanu's 

application. 

Medical Education: Universitatea de Medicina si Farmacie; Bucharest, Romania- 2005 

NationalBoard of Medical Examiners Examination: Step 1-3 completed and passed 

Post Graduate Training Completed: 7/1/2008-6/30/2011: Danbury Hospital, CT- Internal Medicine 

Resident 

7 /1/2014-6/30/2016: University of Virginia, VA- Rheumatology Fellowship 

American Board of Internal Medicine- 8/15/2011 

Dr. Mosteanu previously held a license in VA. There is no history of discipline against this license. 

Activities since License expired: Dr. Mosteanu has provided a statement. 

CT License issued: 3/3/2011 
CT License expired: 8/31/2014 





























TO: Connecticut Medical Examining Board 

FROM: Celeste Dowdell 
Licensing Appl,ications Analyst 
Practitioner Licensing and Investigations Section 

RE: OLIVER L KARAM, MD 

Pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes, when deemed by the Connecticut Medical Examining Board 

to be in the public's interest, based on such considerations as academic attainments, specialty board . 

certification and years of experience a permit may be issued to foreign physician to work only within the . 

confines of a recognized medical school. Dr. Karam is applying for such permit with the support and 

recommendation of Yale University School of Medicine 

Please accept this as a summary of the documentation submitted in support of Dr. Kara m's application. 

Medical Education: University of Geneva School of Medicine, Switzerland- 2002 

Post Graduate Training Completed: 

2002-2007: Geneva University Hospital, Switzerland- Pediatric Resident 

2007-2010: University of Montreal, Canada- Pediatric Critical Care Fellow 
2010-2017: Geneva University Hospital, Switzerland- Pediatric Critical Care Senior Fellow 
2017- Present: Children's Hospital of Richmond, VA- Attending, Pediatric Critical Care 

Licensure: He holds a current in Virginia with no disciplinary action against it. 

Letter from a Senior Physicians: 

Clifford W. Bouge, MD Waldemar Von Zedtwitz Professor of Pediatrics, Chair of Pediatrics and Chief 
Medical Officer Yale School of Medicine, Yale New Haven Children's Hospital as well as 
Matthew J. Bizzarro, MD Professor of Pediatrics Vice Chair Clinical Affairs, Dept. of Pediatrics Yale 
University School of Medicine have both have submitted letters in support of Dr. Karam's application for 
a medical school permit. They are attesting to the equivalency of his training in Switzerland to that in 
the United States. 

Considering the available information, does the Board recommend that Dr. Karam be issued a permit to 

practice medicine solely within the confines of Yale University School of Medicine? 
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SUMMARY SUSPENSION COVER SHEET 

In re:  Usman Ramzan, M.D. Petition No. 2022-318 

1. Usman Ramzan, M.D., of Northford, Connecticut (hereinafter "respondent") is, and has
been at all times referenced in this Statement of Charges, the holder of Connecticut
physician and surgeon license number 044658.

2. On December 19, 2017, the Connecticut Medical Examining Board adopted the Consent
Order, Petition No. 2016-1237 based on the allegation that Respondent's excessive use
and/or abuse of alcohol does and/or may affect his ability to practice medicine safely and
effectively.

3. The terms of probation became effective on January 1, 2018. The Order required, in part,
that respondent shall refrain from the ingestion of alcohol in any form and that all screens
shall be negative for alcohol. The Order provided for probation for five (5) years with
random urine screens, participation in therapy, attending support group meetings and
submission of employer reports to the Department.

4. On November 27, 2020, respondent tested positive for Ethyl Glucuronide (EtG) and Ethyl
Sulfate (EtS). The confirmation test confirmed the EtS level of 178 ng/mL

5. On December 6, 2021, Respondent tested positive for EtG and EtS. The EtG cut off level
is 500 ng/mL. The confirmation test confirmed only EtS at a level of 204 ng/mL with a cut
off level at 75 ng/mL.

6. For the foregoing reasons, the Department believes that respondent’s continued practice as
a physician and surgeon represents a clear and immediate danger to the public health and
safety.  The Department respectfully requests that this Board summarily suspend
respondent’s license until a full hearing on the merits can be held.
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STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH 

HEALTHCARE QUALITY AND SAFETY BRANCH 
CONNECTICUT MEDICAL EXAMINING BOARD 

In re:  Usman Ramzan, M.D. Petition No. 2022-318 

MOTION FOR SUMMARY SUSPENSION 

The Department of Public Health (hereinafter "the Department") hereby moves in accordance 

with the General Statutes of Connecticut §§4-182(c) and 19a-17(c) that the Connecticut Medical 

Examining Board summarily suspend the license of Usman Ramzan, M.D., to practice as a 

physician and surgeon in Connecticut.  This motion is based on the attached Statement of 

Charges, Affidavits and on the Department's information and belief that the continued practice as 

a physician and surgeon represents a clear and immediate danger to the public health and safety. 

Dated at Hartford, Connecticut this  day of  2022. 

Christian D. Andresen, MPH, CPH, Section Chief 
Practitioner Licensing & Investigations Section 
Healthcare Quality and Safety Branch 

18th April
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STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH 

HEALTHCARE QUALITY AND SAFETY BRANCH 
CONNECTICUT MEDICAL EXAMINING BOARD 

In re:  Usman Ramzan, M.D. Petition No. 2022-318 

STATEMENT OF CHARGES 

Pursuant to the General Statutes of Connecticut, §§19a-10 and 19a-14, the Department of Public 
Health (hereinafter "the Department") brings the following charges against Usman Ramzan, 
M.D.:

COUNT ONE 

1. Usman Ramzan, M.D., of Northford, Connecticut (hereinafter "respondent") is, and has
been at all times referenced in this Statement of Charges, the holder of Connecticut
physician and surgeon license number 044658.

2. On or about November 27, 2020, and/or December 6, 2021, respondent abused and/or used
to excess alcohol.

3. Respondent’s abuse and/or excess use of alcohol does, and/or may, affect his practice as a
physician and surgeon.

4. The above facts constitute grounds for disciplinary action pursuant to the General Statutes
of Connecticut, §§19a-17 and/or 20-13c, including but not limited to §20-13c(3).

COUNT TWO 

5. Paragraphs 1 through 4 are incorporated herein by reference as if set forth in full

6. On or about December 19, 2017, the Connecticut Medical Examining Board adopted the
Consent Order, Petition 2016-1237, (hereinafter “the Order”) based on the allegation that
respondent’s excessive use and/or abuse of alcohol does and/or may affect his ability to
practice medicine safely and effectively.

7. The Order required, in part, that respondent shall refrain from the ingestion of alcohol in
any form and that all screens shall be negative for alcohol.

7. On or about November 27, 2020, respondent’s urine tested positive for Ethyl Glucuronide
(EtG) and Ethyl Sulfate (EtS).

8. On or about December 6, 2021, Respondent’s urine tested positive for Ethyl Glucuronide
(EtG) and Ethyl Sulfate (EtS).

9. Respondent’s conduct as described above constitutes a violation of the terms of probation
as set forth in the Order, and subjects respondent’s license to revocation or other
disciplinary action authorized by Connecticut General Statutes, §§19a-17 and §20-13c.
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THEREFORE, the Department prays that: 

The Connecticut Medical Examining Board, as authorized by the General Statutes of 
Connecticut, §§20-13(c) and 19a-17, revoke or order other disciplinary action against the 
license of Usman Ramzan, M.D., as it deems appropriate and consistent with law. 

Dated at Hartford, Connecticut this  day of  2022. 

Christian D. Andresen, MPH, CPH, Section Chief 
Practitioner Licensing & Investigations Section 
Healthcare Quality and Safety Branch 

soc2 

18th April



CONNECTICUT MEDICAL EXAMINING BOARD 

CONSENT ORDER COVER SHEET 

 

 
Respondent: Marc D. Legris, M.D.     Petition No. 2021-868 
 
 
BIOGRAPHICAL INFORMATION: 

 

Medical School: University of Kentucky College of Medicine  
Year of Graduation: 1991    
 
07/01/1991-06/30/1992 
 
 
07/01/1992-06/30/1995 
 
 

 
Internal 
Medicine  
 
Internal 
Medicine 

 

Intern 

 
 

Resident 

 

 

 
Bay State Medical Center, Springfield, 
MA  
 
Bay State Medical Center, Springfield, 
MA 

Current employment: Not currently in active practice.  
License: 034593  Issued: 6/23/1995 
Type of Practice: Internal Medicine   
Board Certification: American Board of Internal Medicine (Initially certified August 1996; 
however, certification is no longer active.)  
Malpractice History: 1998 (Average) 
Past History with DPH: None. 
Investigation Commenced: 9/17/2021 
 
THIS CONSENT ORDER DISCIPLINE: 

 
• Reprimand 
• $10,000 Civil Penalty 
• Two (2) year probation to include in-person course in ethics, pre-approved by the 

Department; quarterly written employer reports from his immediate supervisor; practice 
only in a practice and office setting that physically includes other licensed physicians, 
physician assistants or advanced practice registered nurses on-site; and written approval 
from the Department before change in employment. 

   
DEPARTMENT SUMMARY OF THE CASE: 

 

The Department’s Practitioner Licensing and Investigations Section opened this petition after 
receiving a referral from the Department of Consumer Protection, Drug Control Division.  
 
In August 2021, respondent surrendered his DEA registration and his Connecticut Controlled 
Substance Prescribing credential. 
 
During the course of approximately August 2018 through August 2021, respondent fraudulently 
used the name and DEA registration of another physician to prescribe controlled substances, on a 
recurring basis, for a family member. The family member was not respondent’s patient and/or 
respondent failed to evaluate or maintain appropriate medical records for the family member.  
 

 
WILL THIS RESULT IN A REPORT TO THE N.P.D.B. BANK?     Yes  
 



















10th 

May



CONNECTICUT MEDICAL EXAMINING BOARD 

CONSENT ORDER COVER SHEET 

 
In re: Michael L. Krall, M.D.              Petition No. 2021-158  
 
BIOGRAPHICAL INFORMATION: 

Medical School: Jefferson Medical College, Year of Graduation: 1980 
 

07/01/80-06/30/81 Pediatrics  Intern 
Thomas Jefferson University 
Hospital  

07/01/81-06/30/83 Pediatrics  Resident 
Thomas Jefferson University 
Hospital 

07/01/83-06/30/85 Pediatrics  Fellowship 
Thomas Jefferson University 
Hospital 

 
Current employment: Respondent is no longer actively practicing medicine and resides outside 
Connecticut.  
 
License Number: 026257  Issued: 04/09/85 
 
Board Certification: Respondent was Board Certified in the American Board of Allergy and 
Immunology in 1999.   His certification is no longer active.  
 
Malpractice History: None  
 
Past History with the Department: None 
 
Other State License: None  
 
Investigation Commenced: March 30, 2021 
 
CONSENT ORDER DISCIPLINE: 

• Reprimand; 
• $2,000 civil penalty; 
• Respondent shall not prescribe, dispense, or administer medications to friends, family or himself;  
• If respondent intends to return to Connecticut to practice medicine, he shall provide written notice 

to the Department within ninety (90) days and agrees that the Department may require him to 
comply with other conditions or terms prior to his return to practice.    
 

DEPARTMENT SUMMARY OF THE CASE:  
 
This case was referred to the Department by the Department of Consumer Protection.  From 
approximately May 29, 2017 through May 29, 2020, respondent prescribed promethazine/codeine 
syrup approximately six (6) times for a family member who was not his patient and/or failed to 
examine and/or maintain appropriate medical records for said family member.    

 
WILL THIS RESULT IN A REPORT TO THE N.P.D.B. BANK? 
• Yes. 

 

Respondent chose not to enter into the Consent Order Review Agreement and is not  
agreeable to providing documents to the Connecticut Medical Examining Board for review.   













10th

March
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